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Item 5.  Other Events
- ---------------------

On April 28, 2003, the Securities and Exchange Commission, New York Stock
Exchange, National Association of Securities Dealers, and state securities
regulators announced that the settlements-in-principle that the regulators had
disclosed on December 20, 2002 had been reduced to final settlements with regard
to ten securities firms, including Merrill Lynch. Merrill Lynch disclosed the
settlements-in-principle on its Form 8-K dated December 24, 2002. The final
settlements pertaining to Merrill Lynch, which involve both monetary and
non-monetary relief set forth in the regulators' announcements, bring to a
conclusion the regulatory actions against Merrill Lynch related to alleged
conflicts of interest affecting research analysts. Merrill Lynch entered into
these settlements without admitting or denying the allegations and findings by
the regulators, and the settlements do not establish wrongdoing or liability for
purposes of any other proceedings.

The costs of the final settlements have already been reflected in Merrill
Lynch's 2002 Consolidated Financial Statements. As previously reported, Merrill
Lynch is the subject of class actions related to the alleged conflicts of
interest affecting research analysts, and is vigorously defending these suits.
Although the ultimate outcome of these actions pending against Merrill Lynch or
its subsidiaries cannot be ascertained at this time and the results of such
legal proceedings cannot be predicted with certainty, it is the opinion of
management that the resolution of these actions will not have a material adverse
effect on the financial condition of Merrill Lynch as set forth in its 2002
Consolidated Financial Statements, but may be material to Merrill Lynch's
operating results or cash flows for any particular period and may impact Merrill
Lynch's credit ratings.

                                *   *   *

Certain statements contained in this report may constitute forward-looking
statements. These forward-looking statements are not statements of historical
facts and represent only Merrill Lynch's beliefs regarding future events, which
are inherently uncertain. Readers are cautioned not to place undue reliance on
forward-looking statements, which speak only as of the date on which they are
made. Merrill Lynch does not undertake to update forward-looking statements to
reflect the impact of circumstances or events that arise after the date the
forward-looking statement was made. The reader should, however, consult any
further disclosures Merrill Lynch may make in its reports on Form 10-K, Form
10-Q and Form 8-K.
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